
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Message from the Head 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 

What a brilliant week! The Year 6 children have had the most amazing time on 

their residential and activity week. The children showed such courage, 

resilience and positive attitude and were excellent ambassadors for the 

school. They certainly need the half term to recover from all the excitement! 
 

This has been a really special day where we have celebrated the Platinum 

Jubilee. The children have all made a lovely tote bag in commemoration of this 

event. Adults – if you could please iron your child’s bag, it will help the fabric 

paint to set! We hope you enjoyed having a look at all the great work after 

school today. If you didn’t manage to see it, I have put a video on Class Dojo 

for you all to enjoy.  
 

The PTCA had their AGM on Monday evening. There are a lot of exciting ideas 

in the pipeline – I am sharing some information below with you all so that you 

can find out ways of getting involved.  

 

I hope you all have a wonderful half term break. 

Best wishes 

Miss Lock  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DEVORAN NEWS 
 

27 May 2022 

Mini Duathlon 
Would your child be interested in taking 
part in a duathlon on 19th June? If so, The 
Goat (Newquay Mini Duathlon) is taking 
place on Tolcarne Beach and we would love 
to get a team together! Sign up using the 
following link and let Mrs French know if 
you have entered your child!  
https://intotri.com/event/mini-goat/ 
 

Park Run at Trelissick  
We appreciate that people will be busy over the half term and may not be available to commit to  
this – just for the next two weeks, we suggest that if a child is running, they have their own adult with 
them and we will get back into the group running after the half term break.  
https://www.parkrun.org.uk/register/?section=form&eventName=trelissick&e=trelissick 
 

PTCA School Disco 
The PTCA are hosting a school disco on  
Thursday 9th June (first Thursday back after half 
term).  

• Key Stage 1:     5:00pm - 5:45pm 
• Key Stage 2:     6:00pm - 7:00pm 
• Theme – Red, White & Blue 

This is a great way to volunteer an hour of your time and also find out 
a little bit more about the PTCA. If you are able to help, please email 
devoranptca@mail.com 
 

Save the Date! 
This year’s Summer Sizzle (School Fayre) is 
going to take place on Saturday 2nd July. 
Please put this date in your diary and if you 
would be interested in having a stall or 
offering your time to help coordinate, 
please email devoranptca@mail.com 
 

Are you able to help? 
We are looking for reps from each year group who would be able to 
be a link for the PTCA committee to be able to share information and 
help find volunteers for various events. It is our intention that by 
sharing the workload, it won’t fall on the same people for every event 
and that we will be able to set up even more events that our children 
will benefit from.  
The PTCA work incredibly 
hard to raise vital funds  
for our school. With really 
tight restricted school  
budgets, now more than 
ever, we need your help! 
devoranptca@mail.com 
 
 
 

New PE Timetable 

PE Day Year Group 

Mon Year 5 Year 6 Year 2 

Tues Year 3 EYFS Year 1 

Weds Year 4 Year 2 Year 5 

Thurs Year 3 

Fri Year 4 Year 1 Year 6 

 

Aidan is running 100 miles for Devoran! 
Oliver in Year 2’s Dad is running the South 
Downs Way and is raising money for 
Devoran School. This is an amazing 
challenge and we wish him all the luck. To 
sponsor Aidan and find out more about this 
event, please use the following link: 
https://www.letslocalise.co.uk/pap-
campaign-
details?pledgeCampaignId=11092 
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Platinum Jubilee Celebrations 
  
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 6 Camp 
What an amazing week the children have had! 
  
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Quad kids  
Some of our Year 5 and 6 children took part in the quad kids athletic competition last Friday. They all did exceptionally 
well; they were up against some very talented athletes but our Devoran crew did not disappoint. They gave it their all 
and came away beaming. They were great to watch with their determination and encouragement for each other. All of 
the children came in the top 8 of every running race; we had some fantastic finishes, coming first in some races and 
there were great jumps and some shocked faces from the adjudicators after some of our throws! Overall a great day for 
our Devoran athletes. Out of 27 schools that attended that day (half in the morning and half in the afternoon) we came 
7th, which I think is exceptional. Big pat on the back Year 5 and 6.  
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Quad kids continued! 
 
 

Outside of school sporting achievements 

Some impressive outside school achievements to share with you all: 
Rory (Year 5) and his Grasshoppers U10s football team played some outstanding football this season, being 
undefeated they won their League Cup.  
Leo (Year 5) who plays for Falmouth Peregrines U10s also won their League Cup after playing some exceptional 
football all season.  
Some of our Year 4 and 5s, Leo, Beau, Jack and Benjy played their first Hardball Cricket match last Friday. The 
game went down to the last ball, Leo made the bravest catch ever seen and Won the match for Redruth under 
11s.  
Well done everyone on all your achievements. If anyone would like to share their outside of school sporting 
achievement please let Mrs French know, she would love to hear them. 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cricket Tournament Last Thursday 

A huge well done to the Year 5s for taking part and winning the cricket tournament last Thursday. Year 5 have 
really taken to cricket and so many children wanted to take part in the tournament that we were able to take 
two teams. They all played brilliant cricket, there was some great batting and fielding with some fantastic 
catches. We are very proud of them all and not only for their exceptional cricket skills but also for 
representing the school as it was noticed how well behaved they all were.   
As we were able to take two teams, one of our teams came runners up and the other won the tournament by 
winning all of their games. We are now in the finals at Redruth Cricket Club in July. Go Year 5s! 
 
                             Team photo to follow later!  



 

 
 
 
 

 

  

               

                     

Photo Gallery 
 

This Week’s News 
We have had a great week celebrating the 
Jubilee in style with cards, crowns and even a 
celebration tea with delicious jam tarts made 
by Debbie in the kitchen. 
When we return after half term we will have 
the certificates and results of our skipping 
challenge to hand out and we will start a 
special month of activities for June’s 30 Days 
Wild exploring Nature and the world around 
us. 

ParentPay 
ParentPay will send out automated reminders 

tonight for any outstanding payments on 

accounts. 

Drop off and Collection 
Drop off and collection for all children is at 
the doors at the back of the school hall. 
Please can we also remind everyone that 
with the exception of those who need the 
accessible parking space, the school car park 
should not be used at drop off or collection 
times. 

Warmer Weather 
Now the weather is starting to warm up and 
we are spending much of our time outside 
can we ask everyone to start thinking about 
sun protection for the children. Each child will 
need a sunhat/cap, water bottle and sun 
cream available in school. This can be sent in 
each day or you can provide NAMED ones 
that we will keep in the Wraparound 
cupboard if this is easier. We know you will 
understand the importance of this and 
appreciate your help in making sure the 
children are prepared for their outside 
activities. 
Have a lovely Half Term! 
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